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Dear Families and Friends 
 
As we come to the end of Term 3, we can be proud of our achievements and work at Bonython Primary School. On 
behalf of our team, I thank you for your support during this term as we have continued to move our school forward 
around our strategic priorities to: 
 

● Focus on student achievement and ensure that students are at the centre of everything that we do 
● Promote an inquiry mindset and focus on the ongoing professional learning of all staff 
● Enhance the agency of all key stakeholders and further develop an engaged community 

  
‘BIRDS OF A FEATHER’ 
Don’t forget our student art exhibition closes this Friday 28 September 2018. If you haven’t had a chance to see the 
exhibition, you still have time. The Tuggeranong Arts Centre is open from 10.00am-6.00pm Wednesday and 
Thursday. We will be bumping the exhibition out during Friday afternoon. Again, congratulations to Bonython 
students and to Karen Wilson for the amazing creativity and curiosity on show. Don’t forget to take your photo with 
the ‘selfie feathers’ and tag to social media with #bpsfeathers. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 10 Term 3, Wednesday 26 September 2018 

DIARY DATES 
26-28 September ‘Birds of a Feather’ Art Show – Tuggeranong Arts Centre 

Thursday 27 September Canteen open, School banking 
ASSEMBLY – Brindabella 9.15-10.00am 
Leadership Awards and Morning Tea 

Friday 28 September Canteen open 
Namadgi Fete 
LAST DAY OF TERM 3 

Monday 15 October FIRST DAY OF TERM 4 

Tuesday 17 October Canteen open 

Wednesday 18 October Canteen open, School Banking 

Thursday 19 October Canteen open 
Mystery reader 1.00pm 

 

 

 

 

 



UNIVERSITY OF CANBERRA (UC) CONNECTIONS 
We are really proud of the work we continue to do with supporting Initial Teacher Education through the University 
of Canberra. This is growing from strength to strength each year at our school. Our current UC Teaching Clinics 
continue for one final session on the Tuesday of Week 1, Term 4 with our Preschool and Kindergarten students.  
 
‘ROCK MONSTERS’ 
How excited and proud we were this week to learn that some 
of our students who participate in the ‘Music Bus’ initiative 
competed in the Canberra finals last weekend. The ‘ROCK 
MONSTERS’ from Bonython blew up the stage with their 
explosive performance of 'Dynamite' winning the Open 
Category. They will be heading up to Stanwell Tops to compete 
in the National Bandslam Finals later this year. A big 
congratulations to Riley T, George S, Mya T, Caleb S, Nathan O 
and Szymon M. 
 
NAMADGI FETE - FRIDAY 28 SEPTEMBER 
We are super excited to end the term with our 5/6 Namadgi Fete, an opportunity for Namadgi students to design 
and run a stall as a part of an inquiry into concepts associated with Financial Literacy. There will be a range of stalls 
including games and challenges and prices will range from 50c to $2.00. Pre-purchased tokens will be held by 
classroom teachers prior to the fete then given to students to spend on the day. All money raised will go towards the 
Year 6 end of year graduation activities. We will also be running a special lunch, which will include a sausage sizzle 
and icy pole. A big thank you to our 5/6 students for their leadership, collaboration and grit and to our 5/6 Teaching 
Team for enabling this experience for our whole school. 
 
CANTEEN UPDATE 
We have received information this week that our Canteen Manager, Jacki Osti, will be leaving the role next term to 
take up other opportunities. We sincerely thank Jacki for her commitment, collaboration and work in the canteen 
over the past 6 years at Bonython Primary School and wish her every success for her next steps. Our P&C has advised 
that they will update the school community soon regarding advertising the Canteen Manager position. Please see 
P&C information in this Bulletin for further details. 
 
CAR PARK SAFETY 
We continually communicate to our community about the responsibility we all have, to ensure our carpark spaces 
are safe and used appropriately. Please ensure you adhere to the instructions on the signs displayed. A big reminder 
is about stopping your vehicles in the main carpark as this leads to vehicles being blocked in. At times we do have 
random patrols from ACT Policing to ensure vehicles are parked appropriately. We thank you for your cooperation 
and draw your attention to the following information from Transport Canberra: 
 
Pick up and set down zone 
The pickup and set down zone at the school is designed to increase traffic flow and reduce congestion, by allowing 
parents to quickly drop off or collect children. To ensure the area works as efficiently as possible, please remember 
these useful tips: 

¶ drive very slowly through the car park (max 10km/h) 

¶ never park in the pick-up and set down zone 

¶ children should always depart and enter the vehicle directly onto the footpath, not the road 

¶ children should have their bags readily available so they can quickly depart/enter the car 

¶ be patient and courteous when driving near the school. 
 
Remember road safety is a shared responsibility around the school, please follow the rules so everyone remains 
safe. 
 
Disobeying a no parking sign 
Stopping in a ‘No Parking’ zone is only permitted for picking up or dropping off passengers and/or goods. A motorist 
must not leave a vehicle unattended in a ‘No Parking’ zone and can remain there for a maximum of two minutes 
(unless otherwise indicated). Leaving a vehicle unattended means being three metres or more away from it. 
 



 

Why do we have this rule? 
No parking zones are established for a number of reasons. They can be put in place to maintain the safe flow of 
traffic, including at certain times of the day, provide high turnover ‘pick up, set down’ places for retail areas and 
prevent motorists from causing congestion on suburban streets, especially in areas surrounding town centres. 
 
STAYING CONNECTED 
You can keep up-to-date in real time with school events and information through our Facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/BonythonPS/ or by following the news stream and events calendar on our school 
website: http://www.bonythonps.act.edu.au/ 
 
Keep an eye out on our Facebook page over the school holiday period for our next holiday sharing: What is your 
special place? What do you notice about how that place is cared for? How do you care for it? We’d love you to share 
your thoughts. 
 
We wish everyone all the best for the school holiday period and please be safe. See you back for our final term of 
2018 on Monday 15 October, 2018. 
 
Stay curious! 
Regards 
 
Marc Warwick 
A/g Principal 
 

  

BPS AWARDS TERM 3 WEEK 10 

Congratulations to the following students who will receive their Award at Thursday’s assembly. 
  

MURRUMBIDGEE 
Zain M Sage F Reuben M Mark E Beau K Aiden M 
BRINDABELLA 
Djindawala P Josh D Tia M Ella M Reiko S Omar M Raenique G 
Raeneise G Ashley J 
TIDBINBILLA 
Jackson T Riley S Delilah N Seth C Oliver M Cohen W 
Zoya T Lily M 
NAMADGI 
Chiara P Riley T Zayn B Ryan H Jade S Charlee T 
YERRABI 
Liam P 
ART 
Lyla H, KD Lacklan S, 3/4C Ollie L, 3/4C 
JAPANESE 
Kurtis K, KO William J, 3/4C 
SCIENCE 
Olivia L, KO Aiden K, 3/4WH 

https://www.facebook.com/BonythonPS/
http://www.bonythonps.act.edu.au/


 

  

Calling all Grandparents 
 What is your passion? 

 
During Children’s Week (Term 4, week 2) we would love to invite Grandparents or 
Grandfriends who have a particular passion and/or skill to come and share that with our 
students. Do you have a passion for making, baking or creating? Please contact Mrs Doykas 
by the end of week 10, this term (28 September 2018).  
 



 

 

  

CANTEEN ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
The P&C would like to advise that our canteen manager Jacki Osti will be leaving us next term to pursue other passions.  
Jacki is sad to give up the role but would like to take advantage of an opportunity to work with children requiring 
assistance in the classroom, something that she is passionate about.  
  
Jacki has been with the canteen for 6 years and has been a great support for our students, teachers and families. We 
would like to thank her for all she has done to make our Canteen a great place for the children to visit and the volunteers 
to work in. Jacki's last day will be on 26 October 2018. We will let you know when we have organised a farewell, but in 
the meantime, make sure you pop past the canteen and wish her luck! 
  
We will update the school community in the next few weeks on how we will be advertising the position. We would like to 
encourage more volunteers to come on board moving forward, as without a strong volunteer base the future of the 
canteen is uncertain. We thank the current volunteers for all that they do to support the Canteen and our school, and 
will continue to recruit more volunteers to try and lighten the load. 
  
We wish you all a good break over the school holiday period. Make sure you stay in touch by following us on Facebook, 
and checking our messages on Google Communities. 
 
Kind regards, Bonython Primary P&C Association 

The Centre for Innovation and Learning (the CIL) opened 
in 2018 as an exciting new venue for science, 
technology, engineering and mathematics (STEM) 
education in the ACT. Located on the Caroline Chisholm 
School campus, it serves as the south-side hub for the 
Academy of Futures Skills. Students and teachers from 
across the Tuggeranong network have visited the CIL 
this year to participate in STEM learning. 
  
Members of the Ngun(n)awal community have been 
working with the ACT Education Directorate to provide 
a list of potential Ngun(n)awal names for the CIL. In 
promoting cultural integrity, this renaming will 
acknowledge that the CIL is situated on Ngun(n)awal 
land. Students from Tuggeranong schools have already 
provided their thoughts on the list of names. The ACT 
Education Directorate would now like to invite the 
wider school communities of Tuggeranong to help 
select a new Ngun(n)awal name for the CIL. 
  
A survey for students, parents, staff and school 
communities can be accessed at this link: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfQIXoO0T
_Trvs9MP0HXZnpUiQ9DCjk-Mgfw-
pbSgmLuN8tMw/viewform?usp=sf_link.  The survey will 
close on 28 September 2018.  
 

 Is your child coming to Bonython Preschool in 2019? 
If so “Playdates” are now available to be organised during Term 4 helping your child to make a smooth transition 
to Preschool! 
Please email Sharon de Rooy, Sharon.derooy@ed.act.edu.au to organise a suitable time! 
We look forward to meeting you! 
 
Little Burra team 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfQIXoO0T_Trvs9MP0HXZnpUiQ9DCjk-Mgfw-pbSgmLuN8tMw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfQIXoO0T_Trvs9MP0HXZnpUiQ9DCjk-Mgfw-pbSgmLuN8tMw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfQIXoO0T_Trvs9MP0HXZnpUiQ9DCjk-Mgfw-pbSgmLuN8tMw/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:Sharon.derooy@ed.act.edu.au


  

EMERGENCY SERVICES OPEN DAY ON 
SUNDAY 28 OCTOBER 2018 FROM 10AM 

TO 3PM. 
The Open Day provides an opportunity for the 
ACT community to learn how emergency 
services works. It is a day of family fun with the 
opportunity for people of all ages to sit in 
trucks, try out fire hoses, ride in a helicopter, 
tour the incident management facilities and 
learn about Emergency Services Agency 
operations. A family event filled with 
entertainment, food, skills demonstrations, and 
hands on activities! This is an exciting day out 
for all ages where you can meet the people 
who keep our community safe, and learn how 
you can take care of what matters most during 
an emergency. It's up to all of us to work 
together for a strong and resilient Canberra.  
FREE entry and parking. 

 

 
ACT Emergency Services Agency 
9 Amberley Av Fairbairn Business Park 
Majura ACT 
 

TIDBINBILLA NATURE RESERVE OPEN DAY  
SUNDAY 7 OCTOBER 2018 FROM 10.00AM TO 3.00PM. 

 
The annual Tidbinbilla Open Day is on again this year. Mark this date in your diary for a fun-filled day of 
nature-based experiences, kid’s activities, live music, displays, demonstrations and more - held in the 
greatest venue of all, the great outdoors! The theme this year is ‘Rediscover Tidbinbilla’ where we 
encourage you to explore the Reserve with renewed curiosity and a fresh perspective.  
 
Rediscover the rich Indigenous culture of Tidbinbilla through a guided experience on Ngunnawal Country. 
Rediscover adventure and take the chance to explore our natural environment through immersive 
NaturePlay activities. Rediscover science with a hands on experience to learn about our Threatened Species 
Breeding Programs. Rediscover heritage and take a step back in time to explore the stories of the Tidbinbilla 
Valley and how they have shaped the reserve to what it is today. 
 
A relaxed family friendly atmosphere with free entry to Tidbinbilla Nature Reserve all day. 
https://www.tidbinbilla.act.gov.au/whats-happening 
 

 

 

 

 

School holiday environmental puppetry workshops 

Enviro Puppet Movement 

Join Canberra puppeteer, artist and Lanyon High visual 

art and photography teacher, Marianne Mettes to learn 

about environmental issues, professional puppeteering, 

puppet making techniques, and make your own puppet 

from recycled materials. The 5-day school holiday 

programs will run between 1 and 12 October, and is 

aimed at children aged 8-15. There is a weekend session 

for ages 8+ (including adults). For more information visit 

the website: http://www.puppetoodle.com/emp/ 

 

LANFEST IS BACK FOR 2018! 

We would like to offer everyone the opportunity to hold a stall at the cost of $10. If you are interested in 

holding a stall, please book quickly. 

When: Friday 19 October 

Where: Lanyon High School 

Time: 4.00pm – 7.00pm (stall set up from 3.15pm) 

To secure a spot please send an email to kim.rice@ed.act.edu.au and make your $10 payment via 

Quickweb http://www.lanyonhs.act.edu.au/payment. Please include your name and ‘Lanfest stall’ as the 

description when making your payment. 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/actemergencyservicesagency/?__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARApScI_ixW3p6BtuR21jem5t7jlzD4BT0UhmBnVW8SHtkWBm25EWsawrgS5xWY0ZMXDBgv9BnUsWmzkefx8Lzj5WCpRtrJ_l693g-QwMfJ5BPjeN9t9CltSdJc3SwpNUBWN6lrwMRk4dUmksgejsUloRI7kXjjtMOrmueuwiCsb5mrrzzkN
https://www.tidbinbilla.act.gov.au/whats-happening
http://www.puppetoodle.com/emp/
mailto:kim.rice@ed.act.edu.au
http://www.lanyonhs.act.edu.au/payment


 

 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 2018 
TERM 3 
WEEK 10  
Thursday 27 September Michelle Pickens 
Friday  28 September Kerry Clark 
    Cathy Ralston 
    Robyn Dalwood 

Principal: Greg Terrell Phone: 6142 0640 Email: bonythonps@ed.act.edu.au Fax: 6142 0656 
Board Chair: Neshia Traise Email: neshiam@hotmail.com   

P&C: Cecilia Shlegel P&C Email: bpspca@hotmail.com 
Canteen:  Jacki Osti 0417 022 292   

School Website: http://www.bonythonps.act.edu.au/ 

THE CONTINENTAL CAKE SHOP SCHOOL 
DONATION PROGRAM 

 
For every cake purchased from the 
Continental Cake Shop at 4/38 Reed Street 
North Greenway, Tuggeranong $5 will be 
donated to the school.  Messages on cakes 
will be free for Bonython families.  They also 
cater for any small or large celebration. 
All you need to do is mention that you are a 
family from Bonython Primary School and 
bring your receipt to the front office of the 
school, where they will be collected and the 
money donated to the school. 

mailto:bonythonps@ed.act.edu.au
mailto:neshiam@hotmail.com
mailto:bpspca@hotmail.com
http://www.bonythonps.act.edu.au/

